






     BOROUGH OF KETTERING 
EAST KETTERING LIAISON FORUM

MEETING HELD: 3 November 2011
Present :

Core Group :  
Cllr Ursula Jones (Warkton PC)  -  Chair  


Councillor Stephen Pickard (Deputy Chair - Cranford PC). Jeff Baynham (BLAG); Cllr Jim Hakewill (KBC),  Alfie Buller (Alledge Brook); Fergus Macdonald (Burton Latimer TC); Cayti Bilski (Churches Together); Reg Barby (Barton Seagrave PC); Bill Driver (CPRE); Bill Hislock (Grafton Underwood Parish Council); Alan Wordie (Boughton Estates)
Associate Group : 
County Cllr  Robert Civil; Cllr Jonathan Bullock (Queen Eleanor and Buccleuch Ward); 

Councillor Lamb (Barton Ward); Cllr Corazzo (Avondale Grange Ward)
KBC Officers : 
Martin Hammond (Deputy Chief Executive) Cath Bicknell (Head of Development Services),  Christina Riley (Senior Planning Officer); Janice Maxey (Democratic Services)

NCC Officers :
None

Members of the Public :   Brian Duffy (Cranford PC); Sarah Simeons; Rachel Davis; Pru Swallow; Anthony Swallow; Tom Kelly (BLAG); Stella Jackson
Members of the Press : 
None

Apologies :  
Cllr Russell Roberts (Barton Ward); Cllr Adams ( Avondale Grange Ward); Sir Peter Fry (Cranford PC)
	REF
	Issue


	Response/Action
	Respon-sibility
	Timescale

	10.EKLF.12

	NOTES OF MEETING HELD ON 13 JULY
Approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.
	
	
	

	10.EKLF.13
	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE NOTES OF THE LAST MEETING

10.EKLF.08 (Update Bulletin):
· What problems were being solved by Junction 10A which could not be solved by the enhancement of Junction 10?


	It was primarily one of capacity.  The report in respect of this issue had recently been received by the Council and meetings to share the results of the report with local businesses, parishes and members had been arranged for 5 November.  Discussions would then commence on the preferred options to access the A14 with the Highways Agency and Local Highway Authority.   Consultants had been appointed to undertake this work which the developer had agreed to fund.  

	Cath Bicknell

	Ongoing


	10.EKLF.14

	WORKSHOPS  – DESIGN CODES
Abigail Morgan and Amy Burbidge from the  Joint Planning Unit gave a presentation on CABE Design Codes  which covered areas such as:
· What were design codes?

· Where have they been used?

· What should the codes include?

· Local lessons learnt, should they be mandatory or aspirational?

Two workshop sessions were then held, the results of which are attached as Appendix ……. to these notes.  The themes of the workshops were:-

· Local routes in, out and through, where should they be and what should those routes be like?

· What type of edge rules must new development along this edge follow and what type of edge should be avoided?

	Notes from the workshops to be produced and attached to the notes of this meeting.

	Cath Bicknell

	For  next meeting


	10.EKLF.15

	NOTES FROM THE SITE VISIT TO PRIORS HALL, CORBY ON 25 AUGUST 2010

Christina Riley drew Members attention to the notes from the site visit to Priors Hall on 25 August which had been attached to the agenda.  Members had found the visit to be very interesting and indicated that they would like to have a similar amenity to the Adrenaline Alley in the new development.

Members requested a similar visit to the East Kettering site during the day time if possible.  


	Noted.
Officers agreed to liaise with developers to try and find an appropriate date for a site visit, ideally in the day time and before the next meeting of the forum on 18 January.


	Cath Bicknell
	Before 18 January 2010

	10.EKLF.16

	TIMELINE
Christina Riley outlined the Timeline as was currently shown on the East Kettering S.U.E.   She asked for comments on its content, structure and ease of use by 17 November 2010.  After that date work would continue on the Timeline, expanding it to cover all key triggers and using the format on the web. 

	Members to let Christina have feedback asap but no later than 17 November 2010.
Clearer plans to be obtained if possible


	Members EKLF
Christina Riley


	By 17 November
asap



	10.EKLF.17
	UPDATE BULLETIN
· A14: Delay to Road Widening Junction 7 – 9

Cath Bicknell reported that on 26 October 2011, the Government announced that the widening of the A14 from Junctions 7 - 9 had been put back to 2010.  Condition 81 of the East Kettering S.U.E Decision Notice limits the development to the occupation of 1750 dwellings until after Junctions 7 – 9 had been widened.  

The current housing trajectory for the site showed a maximum of 1,650 dwellings being constructed on the site by the year 2015/16 and therefore the effect of this announcement on the S.U.E may be limited and not an immediate problem for the development.
Questions /comments from the forum:-

· Hadn’t the Inspector offered an alternative figure to the 1,650 dwellings being constructed on the site by the year 2015/16?

· If that is the case, which of the figures; 13,100 or 11,850 is correct?


	Noted by the Forum.
The appellants had challenged the suggested figure from the developer of 1,650 over the next 5 years and the Inspector had considered that  the 1,650 figure was optimistic as was the lower  suggested figure of 1,150.
The road widening was requested at 1,750 so the delay of the project did not affect the timescale.

We speak to all of the developers for all sites in the Borough and get projected figures from each one.  Most recent figures from Alledge Brook were for 1,650 dwellings over the next five years but this might be optimistic based on the Inspector’s findings.  

The 13,100 figure was the total housing target for housing in the Kettering Borough as set out in the Core Special Strategy and that remained the Council’s target.

	
	

	10.EKLF.18
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

· The suggestion was put forward that colleagues in Mawsley be invited to a future forum meeting to talk about some of the issues they had dealt with during the evolution of the Mawsley development i.e. design codes etc. 
· An application for a solar energy farm could be submitted soon on land to be developed in the last stages of the development within the red line of development.  It was suggested that a representative from an energy company could attend a future forum meeting to give a talk on energy/solar dwellings.  
· The forums were for two way communication and members should be bringing possible projects for development forward i.e. Adrenalin Alley etc.  First priorities/early wins should be identified/suggested asap.  Thoughts should be focused on what should be first up?

	The Chair agreed to bear this mind for a future meeting, possibly the next meeting, subject to further consideration by officers.
The Chair considered that although an exciting prospect, it would be up to officers and core members of the forum to decide if and when it would be appropriate for representatives to be invited to attend the forum.
To be emphasised on next agenda.


	Cath Bicknell

Cath Bicknell
Cath Bicknell


	For next meeting

	
	Date of next meeting

Site visit to East Kettering – to be arranged before next meeting.
Next meeting – 18 January 2010
	
	Cath Bicknell
All to note
	


(The meeting started at 7.00 pm and ended at 9.10 pm.)

Signed …………………………………………………………………………………………………  Chair

(East Kettering Liaison Forum No. 7 )

3.11.10


